8.15 CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL USE OF TOBACCO, ELECTRONIC NICOTINE DELIVERY
SYSTEMS, AND RELATED PRODUCTS

Smoking or use of tobacco or products containing tobacco in any form (including, but not limited to, cigarettes, cigars,
chewing tobacco, and snuff) in or on any real property owned or leased by a District school, including school buses
owned or leased by the District, or other school vehicles is prohibited.

With the exception of recognized tobacco cessation products, this policy’s prohibition includes any tobacco or nicotine
delivery system or product. Specifically, the prohibition includes any product that is manufactured, distributed,

marketed, or sold as e-cigarettes, e-cigars, e-pips, or under any other name or descriptor.

Violation of this policy by employees shall be grounds for disciplinary action up to, and including, dismissal.

Notes: This policy is similar to Policy 3.21. If you change this policy, review policy 3.21 at the same time to ensure
applicable consistency between the two.

The statute requires the statute's posting "...in a conspicuous location at every entrance to each building owned
or leased by a public school district and every school bus used to transport students"

This model policy tracks the state law referenced below. It is not required to be in District policies, but it could be
useful in informing employees of the statutory prohibition on all tobacco use.

Legal Reference: A.C.A. § 6-21-609
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